
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 

  

  
  

Term 2 / Week 10 / 30 June 2022       

 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 
Athletics Carnival 
Luckily Monday was a glorious day so we were able to run our athletics carnival. The day was a very 
busy one, students were encouraged to run the 100m race as well as participate in shot put, long 
jump, discus and high jump. Students who are keen runners were able to participate in the 200m 
and 800m races.  
 
Thank you to Marianne Power and Sean McElhenny who organised the day as well as the 
enthusiastic team of staff who supported them.  
Thank you to all our parent volunteers, we greatly appreciated all your support as it helped the 
carnival to run smoothly allowing us to finish all the events in the day.  
 
It was our first carnival since 2019 and it was great to be back!  
 
All those children who qualified for the next level, Zone Carnival, will be given notes with details 
soon.   
  
Dance Groups 
Congratulations to our four School Dance groups who performed in the Sydney Eisteddfod. Our 
teams participated in the competition with Mowbray team spirit.   
 
A special shout-out to our Boys Hip Hop Ensemble who received a Highly Commended.  
 
Thank you to our dance teachers; Tara, Rhiannon, Janelle, Heather, Ally, Melanie T, Jacinta, Bell 
M, Brigette and Kirsty who work with our dance group students each week and supported them in 
the competition last Sunday.   
 
Congratulations to our Music Programs 
Recently the Concert Band and Performance Band competed in the Ryde Eisteddfod. A big 
congratulations to Concert Band who received a Highly Commended in their category. Mr Harker 
was especially proud!  
 
Both our Band and String Ensembles will be participating in competitions this term and we wish them 
well.  
Both groups will be playing for our community at our upcoming Open Day celebrations (Tuesday 13 
September) as well as our Performing Arts Night in Term 4 (28 October).   
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CONGRATULATIONS to the following students who will receive Awards: 

 

K - 2 GOLD AWARDS –presented at Assembly on 16 August 
 

KE 
 

Erin C 

1B 
 

Harper B 

1R 
 

Julieta A R 

1S 
 

Madison U, Hayden B, Ana S 

2H 
 

Vivienne L, Rivah P 

2PE 
 

Ariana H 
 

2T 
 

Eric H, Hugo Y 

 
STAGE 2 GOLD AWARDS – presented at Assembly on 23 August 
 

3LA 
 

Tohma M, Alice L, William A 

3M 
 

Audrey V 

3/4B 
 

Anya D, Davinya N, Alisa De C, Stella W 

4S Jacob L, Andrew I 
 

4V 
 

Jaden H, Rino S 

 
STAGE 3 GOLD AWARDS – presented at Assembly on 20 September 
 

5BH Lili S 
 

5F Miranda T-G 
 

5/6M 
 

Euan G, Ria R, Matilda C 

6HB 
 

Kayto Y 

6S 
 

Indiana J, Orion M 
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DATES TO REMEMBER – Term 3 2022 

WEEK 5  

Wednesday 17 August 
 

Hawkesbury Dance Eisteddfod 

Thursday 18 August  Book Week Character Parade at 9.30am 
 

WEEK 6  

Wednesday 24 August Zone Athletics - Field events 
 

Thursday 25 August  
 

School photos 

Friday 26 August  Zone Athletics – Track events 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Orientation - 2023 Kindergarten Students 

Have you enrolled your child for Kindy 2023? 

The first Orientation session for 2023 students will take place on September 14.  

Children must have enrolled for school in order to participate. We encourage all our 

Mowbray families with children commencing next year to enrol online now. 

https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 

 

 

https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
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School photos for siblings – School photos will be taken on 25 August.  If you 
would like to book a sibling photo for students who attend Mowbray, order envelopes 
are available at the School Office. Please complete the order form and return it 
before the day of photos so that we can add their names to the sibling photo list. 
 
“Every day counts” – School commences at 9.10am, and concludes at 3.10pm. We 
ask that families ensure their children are dropped off in time for class and collected 
immediately after the school day finishes. Even running 10 minutes late a day 
equates to missing 1 ½ weeks of school in a year!  
. 
Term Accounts - will be sent out via School Bytes this week.   Please pay your 
account promptly.  If you do not receive it, please check your junk mail. 
 
Collecting your children during the day – If you need to collect your child during 
the school day, simply come to the Office; we will contact your child’s classroom and 
issue a leaving slip.  We ask that you avoid collecting them during recess and 
lunchtimes as it is very difficult to locate children in the playground.  Please do not 
arrive between 11.10–11.30am, and 1.00-1.50pm. Thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Contacting the School – When emailing the school about your child please ensure 
you give your child’s name and class to allow us to assist you with your enquiry. 
 
 
SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



school photographs are coming up

soon

Please note: Traditional or Composite group and the presentation format are chosen by your school. Sibling photos, if available, can

also be ordered online and must be ordered prior to your photo day. A late fee will apply for photos purchased after ordering has

closed.

Go to www.advancedlife.com.au on your 

computer, phone or tablet.

Click on 'Order Photos' and complete your details and

procedures. During this process you can place orders

for additional children at your school and sibling

photos, if available

4ZF 1G4 XWZ

School photographs will be returned to your school 4-6 weeks after the day of 

photography

IMPORTANT - "not for publication" students

If you have instructed your school that your child ’s image is "not for publication" (sometimes called "do not publish" or "not 
for media release" instructions), the school will ensure that your child is not presented to our photographers on photo day 
and school photographs will not be available for purchase. If you wish to change your instruction, then you must notify your 
school, so they change their records and identify your child as able to be photographed for school photography purposes . 
All students presented to our photographers by your school on photo day will be photographed, their images will appear in 
school photography packages with their fellow students and these packages will be available to purchase by all families.

Contact us: www.advancedlife.com.au/contact

how to order

order online
Online payment options include Visa, Mastercard and 

PayPal. Alternatively, you can choose to pay over 10 

weeks using LatitudePay.

cash/envelope ordering

Complete a separate order envelope for each individual

child's package/s ordered. If ordering for more than

one child, payment should be enclosed in the envelope

of the eldest child and this should be indicated on the 

envelope of the other child/children (the envelope that

does not have cash enclosed).

Enclose exact cash payment in one envelope for the

package/s you are ordering. Payment for more than

one child should be in the eldest child's envelope and

marked at the bottom of the envelope in the space

provided.

Your school prefers orders to be placed online.

However, if you are unable to order online, please

complete your order using the order envelope

provided.

Enter your school code:

in the 'order and download' box.

This will take you to your school's

secure online ordering site.

Return your completed envelope/s, with correct cash

payment, to our photographers on the day.

Please note: You must enclose exact correct

payment, as change is not available. Credit card

payments can only be made online and we no longer

accept cheques. There is a separate envelope for

sibling photo orders, should your school choose to

offer sibling photos.
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Kindergarten News – Fairy Tales 
 
This term we have been learning about fairy tales in kindergarten. Students wrote 
their own fairy tales, including an orientation, complication and resolution. 
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Kindergarten News - KPT writes informative texts 

We are learning to write informatively. Students researched informative texts to find 

out new information about apples.  Then they created their very own factual poster 

with information including adjectives and labelled diagrams. 
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Debating Update 

The Premier’s Debating teams recently debated against Chatswood Public School 

and Artarmon Public School for the Premier’s Debating Challenge. 

We participated in four online debates in the last week….and we won 3 out of 4 

debates! 

The Mowbray Megaminds and the Mowbray Masterminds presented clear, well-

structured arguments and strong rebuttals. They spoke with enthusiasm and 

confidence.  Our students were fantastic team players when brainstorming ideas.  

Our Mowbray teams have worked so hard this year to build their debating skills and 

are to be congratulated on their wonderful achievements. 

- Miss Hales 
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Sydney Dance Eisteddfod 

On Sunday 31st of July all four of Mowbray’s 

dance groups performed at the Sydney Opera 

House at the Sydney Dance Eisteddfod. Stage 1, 

Stage 2, Stage 3 and Boys Hip Hop all had so 

much fun and felt lucky to have the opportunity 

to dance in the Sydney Opera House!  

It was the first time for most of the Mowbray 

students to perform at the Opera House 

because we weren’t able to perform at the 

Opera House for 2 years due to COVID 

restrictions.  

The Boys Hip Hop “MIB” performed really well 

and got a total score of 82/100! The Stage 3 

dance group “Here Comes the Circus” got the 

highest points out of all the Mowbray dance 

groups with 85/100! We are really excited and happy about how we went. We are now 

practising for Hawkesbury Eisteddfod where we could get a higher score than 85 and 

hopefully even a place.   

- Mila (5FV) and Soraka (5FV) 

 

I am in the Boys Hip Hop group. When we 

danced at the Opera House we were a bit 

nervous but also excited. We were VERY 

surprised and excited to get Highly Commended 

on the day. We were so pleased to get an award 

at the Sydney Opera House dance competition. 

All dance students would like to thank our dance 

teachers and our parents for all of their support 

and dedication towards dance so far this year. 

Thank you!           - Samyar (5/6M).  
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MPS Book Character Parade is now only a week away! This fabulous whole school 

event is purely to celebrate the joy of books. Students are encouraged to use costumes 

and materials at home and to get creative! If possible, students are asked to bring the 

book to accompany their dress-up character. 

It will commence at 9.30am. Parents will be able to view the parade from the fake 

grass area. Classes will parade around the perimeter to ensure the audience 

(parents/students/staff) can see all the fabulous book characters on display!  

Looking forward to seeing all the dress-ups! 

Happy Reading Adventures, MPS 

Mrs Duveck-Steele, Mrs James, Miss Tringham, Mrs Neil-Smith – Library Team 

 



MOWBRAY PUBLIC SCHOOL P&CPicks
info@mowbraypandc.org.au 

@mowbrayfamiliesandfriendswww.facebook.com/groups/MPSFF 
www.mowbraypandc.org.au

WORKING BEE || Friday 12 August - Meet at 3.15pm near the office.
Helpers needed to sort 2nd hand uniforms.
FATHER'S DAY MORNING TEA || Friday 2 September from 7.30am. 
2nd HAND UNIFORM POP-UP || Friday 2 September from 8.00am
P&C MEETING || Tuesday 6 September 7.30pm in the library or
online. All welcome!
SLIME SPECTACULAR || Friday 16 September from 2pm

UPCOMING EVENTS...

FUNDRAISER - SLIME SPECTACULAR 

FATHER'S DAY MORNING TEA

Next P&C meeting: Tuesday 6 September 7:30pm (in the library and online)

Friday 12 August - Meet at 3.15pm near the office. Helpers
needed to sort 2nd hand uniforms.

WORKING BEE

LAST CHANCE - TEA TOWELS &
TOTES
If you missed out, we have some spares that will be available
for purchase at the Father’s Day breakfast or contact Kate -
k_renkert@hotmail.com

Friday 16 September, 2pm 
Our biggest and fun-est fundraiser! 
Register now for fundraising at
www.plantadifference.com.au

at Mowbrayat Mowbray

Friday 2 September, 7.30am
Enjoy a free barista coffee, tea, hot chocolate and a
bakery item. All welcome!
Thanks to our supporters: Cubby OOSH, Mowbray
Primary OSHCare & Bakers Delight Artarmon.
2nd Hand Uniform Pop-up Shop on the day!



FR
EE

 BARISTA COFFEE or TEA

AND BREAKFAST PASTRY

 
The P&C are pleased to be able to
offer an entirely FREE celebration

this Father's Day!
 

Parents/carers and kids are invited
to join us on Friday 2 September

from 7.30am til 9.00am outside the
school hall for our annual 
Father's Day celebration. 

 
Enjoy FREE barista coffee (thanks to
CUBBY OOSH) and grab a breakfast
pastry (supplied by Bakers Delight,
Artarmon and Sweet Temptations

Patisserie) from the canteen.
Gluten free option available. 

Tea and hot chocolate will also be
available from the canteen. 
BYO reusable beverage cup

encouraged.
 

Free kids craft activities provided
by CUBBY OOSH and 

Mowbray Primary OSHCare.
 
 

The 2nd Hand Uniform Pop-up will
also be operating during the

morning. 
All items $5. Eftpos preferred. 

Thanks to our
supporters   Complimentary

MORNING TEA
Friday 2 September

7.30am - 9.10am
a free community event presented by Mowbray Public School P&C Assoc.

at Mowbrayat Mowbray



 

 

Thank you so much for continuously supporting our school, especially through fundraising. This term, we are hosting a 

Slime Spectacular fun run to raise $50,000 as a school community to put towards four new interactive play spaces for the 

school. 

 

Start fundraising today. Did you know that students raise 3x times more when they fundraise online! Visit 

www.plantadifference.com.au to create your child’s cybersafe fundraising profile. CLICK HERE to view the instructions in 

the online sponsorship booklet. You have from 12/08/22 to the 16/09/22 to fundraise, so make sure you get cracking!  

 

The big day is coming! We are so excited to host our Slime Spectacular School Run 4 Fun on 16/9/22 from 2pm to 3:10pm. 

Parents and carers are invited to attend. On the day, make sure your child brings a white shirt for the Fun Run. They will 

be covered in vibrant, non-toxic slime from head to toe! CLICK HERE to view the slime safety data sheet. 
 

We are Going Green! This year, we have chosen to reduce our impact on the environment and Go Green! For every $20 

we raise, Carbon Neutral and the Great Barrier Reef Foundation will plant one coral in the Great Barrier Reef. More 

information about the Go Green initiative can be found in the sponsorship booklet, CLICK HERE to view the Go Green 

information in the online sponsorship booklet. . 

 

Win a Great Barrier Reef Holiday! If you raise $50 or more, you will go into the draw to win a 5-night holiday to Hamilton 

Island on the Great Barrier Reef! Your prize includes 5 nights’ accommodation, a $1,000 flight voucher, a Reef World 

Experience and more! Start fundraising today for your chance to win!  

 

Scoot home with Razor Prize Pack! The highest fundraising student in Australia will win a Razor Prize Pack, valued at 

$3,000! Make sure you check the leaderboard at www.plantadifference.com.au to see if you’re on top! 

 

Make a new friend – Win a Mini Monty Plush! In your sponsorship book, you’ll meet Monty the Fundraising MonSTAR! 

If your child achieves all 10 virtual badges on the online platform, you will take home a very cuddly, Mini Monty Plush! 

Log on to www.plantadifference.com.au to start collecting your virtual badges. 

 

Mowbray Fundraising Prizes! The class that raises the most money wins an early lunch break, party bags and they get to 

COLOUR BOMB Ms Alford! Prizes for the top three individual fundraisers too!  

 

If you have any questions about the Slime Spectacular fun run, please contact events@mowbraypandc.org.au. Thanks for 

supporting our school and we hope to see you at the event.  

 

Happy Fundraising! 

Mowbray Public School P&C Association 

 

http://www.plantadifference.com.au/
https://australianfundraising.com.au/flipbook/2022plantadifferenceform/mobile/index.html
http://www.mowbraypandc.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/11-Slime-Safety-Data-Sheet.pdf
https://australianfundraising.com.au/flipbook/2022plantadifferenceform/mobile/index.html
http://www.plantadifference.com.au/
http://www.plantadifference.com.au/


 



https://australiansportscamps.com.au

1300 914 368

Alexandria | Daceyville | HUNTERS  HILL

 Moore Park | North Ryde | Ryde 

 

HIGH QUALITY PROGRAM FOR 5-15

yEAR OLDS

9am–3pm EACH DAY

EXPERT & QUALIFIED COACHES

FOR CHILDREN OF ALL SKILL LEVEls

BRING FRIENDS ALONG AND WE WILL

GROUP YOU TOGETHER! 

BOOK NOW TO SAVE 30%

admin@australiansportscamps.com.au

USE CODE SASC30 

*NOT APPLICABLE TO PARTNER PROGRAMS*

TO REDEEM ADD THIS CODE IN THE COUPON SECTION TO SAVE $99*

https://australiansportscamps.com.au/
https://australiansportscamps.com.au/
tel:1300914368
mailto:admin@australiansportscamps.com.au


 

Enter Now
Brought to you by our Gold Sponsors and Partners
 

Already over

500

Registr
ations

Sunday 11th September 2022
2km and 5km Run or Walk

Inter-school Challenge
LANE COVE FUN RUN CUP  All students who run give their
school a chance to win this award. The cup is a trophy awarded
to the top primary school and high school overall. Times will be
taken for the first four runners from each school in both the
2km and 5km events

$500 CASH PRIZE Every student that enters the event gets a ticket to this lucky
draw. The more students who enter the greater chance your school has of winning!
 
Students must enter their school name when registering to be eligible for the 

Lane Cove Fun Run Cup and Prize draw
 

Individual medals will also be awarded in the 5km event to the first 3 across-the-mat
finishers in each age/gender division and the first 3 young children (under 12) of each
gender in the 2km event.
Cash prizes will be awarded to the overall winners in the 5km event: first, second and
third placed male and female entrants in the Child (under 12), and Junior (under 18) age
categories

 



KIDS

 facebook.com/ChatswoodLibrary
libraries.willoughby.nsw.gov.au

KIDS CREATE

West Chatswood

Craft and Lego for 

ages 5 - 10 

 

WEDNESDAYS
20 JULY - 21 SEP

3:30 - 4:30pm

West Chatswood Library
565 Mowbray Road W, 
Lane Cove North



 “This has  
been a life 

change for us!”  
Go4Fun  
parent 

Northern Sydney Local Health District 

Go4Fun 

Free 10 week healthy lifestyle  
program for kids aged 7-13 who  
are above a healthy weight. 

A parent or carer is required to 
attend each session.  

Chatswood Wednesday 12 October 4.00-6.00pm 

Hornsby Thursday 13 October 4.00-6.00pm  

JOIN GO4FUN NOW! 

GO4FUN.COM.AU 1800 780 900 

https://go4fun.com.au/
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